
HB 621 -- ORGAN DONATION

SPONSOR: Doll

This bill requires that a driver's license applicant indicate if
they want to be excluded from the Organ Donor Registry at the time
they submit the completed application for a driver's license to
the Department of Revenue.

Currently, an applicant indicates if they want to be included.
Under this bill, if the applicant indicates that they do not want
to be excluded from the Registry, that will be considered consent
for organ donation, for inclusion in the Organ Donor Registry, and
for purposes of the Uniform Anatomical Gift Act.

The bill also clarifies that nothing in its provisions will be
construed to abridge a person's right to abstain from participation
in the Organ Donor Program.

This bill is similar to HB 2748 (2022).


